
From Archeo-tec: 
 
Today we focused on the paved area to 
the north of the spot we were investigating yesterday.  We discovered a 
large, relatively intact fragment of a concrete foundation that appears to 
be from a building that we think was erected between 1902 and 1912.  Little 
else was found today.   No artifacts were associated with the concrete 
foundation remnant.  Also. of particular interest, no traces of the 19th 
century Chinese community was uncovered.  For the most part, sterile 
sub-soil was encountered just below the asphalt and rock base, less than 1 
foot beneath the ground surface.  Topographically, the area we investigated 
today appears to have been cut down, perhaps by as much as 3-4 feet, at some 
point during the last century.  Because of this, we found no evidence of 
significant archaeological remains today.   


